Minutes, Weems Creek Conservancy  Meeting, 6-27-01

Jim Martin called the meeting to order at 7:40 p.m. in Room 201 of the Sajak Pavilion, Anne Arundel Medical Center, Annapolis, Maryland.

Welcome/Introduction

Jim welcomed those in attendance, asking all to fill out name tags and sign the attendance list. He also passed out copies of the proposed by-laws and the Severn River Watershed Study questionnaire being conducted by the Severn River Association and Anne Arundel County, and suggested that people fill out the latter to help assure a broad-based study.

Jim introduced Evan Belaga, who explained the purpose of the meeting. He noted that the Weems Creek watershed includes more than 2,600 homes and businesses, and said “we are all downstream.” He noted that standing rainwater on a rooftop that has been warmed by the sun to 140 degrees is still probably 120 degrees when it reaches the waters of Weems Creek. This is just one of the “strains on the ecology.” He briefly listed some of the initiatives already undertaken to preserve the creek, and explained how the Conservancy has absorbed the Weems Creek Committee originally begun in the fall of 2000 by the Admiral Heights Improvement Association (of which Evan is a board member).

“We encourage and support collaboration wherever possible. . . .We need all your help and cooperation,” he said.

Participant Remarks


Evan introduced Jack Lengyel, of the Naval Academy Athletic Association, which owns and operates the Navy-Marine Corps Memorial Stadium. He said Jack needed to make brief remarks first, because he was visiting family members in the hospital.  Jack noted his organization is undertaking a $40 million improvement effort at the stadium to increase seating, among other things, and that it likely would take three to five years to finalize plans. He noted that Evan and Jim Martin had met with him recently to explain the concerns of the Conservancy, and said “we’re here to develop and assist.”  In particularly he pledged the NAAA would improve stormwater  and also the green landscaping of the property. 


Evan introduced Elizabeth McWethy, co-founder of the Conservancy, who told the group “we have to stand together.” She noted members must do some homework to be sure of zoning issues, history and all the potential effects on the creek.  “It’s an asset to all of us…and we have to turn to the young people,” she said.


Jim asked each participant to introduce him or herself and briefly state their reason for attending.  Some representative comments:


Geoff/Ann Thomas, of Halsey Road: “We would like to see a master plan developed that sets priorities.”


Mary Huber, of Westfield Shopping Town (the Annapolis Mall): “We are pleased to be included and wish to help.”


Gretchen Clift, of Wardour: Regarding the proposed widening of the Rowe Boulevard bridge, she noted this would eliminate trees that are vital to controlling runoff into the creek.


Paul Hummer, of Halsey Road: A resident on the creek since the 1970s, he noted he has been to many such meetings, “but I have to say I am pessimistic that this one will get things done.”


Elmer Butterwei of Halsey Road: He  said the dock at his property used to have a nine-foot water depth, “but it’s nowhere near that now.” (Jim asked if he had photos to show this, noting that various officials need to be shown as much documentation as possible.)


Molly Smith, of Wardour: “My objective is to get kids back into the creek.”

Rich Baker, superintendent at the Anne Arundel County Detention Center: “Hopefully we will be a good neighbor.”

Bill Grovermann, of the Windgate Condominiums: “I watched in horror as trees were removed” during construction of his this development. He said lawsuits are being studied.

Barbara Samorajczyk, Anne Arundel County Council member: Referring to pessimism expressed earlier, she said “I think there’s reason for hope.” She noted another Severn feeder stream Jabez Creek, now has a thriving trout population through restoration efforts. She noted that a report of the South River Watershed Study was never issued because the draft “was so terrible it was never completed.” She said new stormwater management technologies can help.


Raja Veeramachaneni, of the State Highway Administration: He said he hopes to participate in the Conservancy and receive guidance. (Jim noted the sedimentation effects on the creek of the widening of U.S. Route 50.)


Steve McKerrow, of Schley Road: “For all the pressures on it, this is stilll a richly living creek. It is a microcosm of the Chesapeake Bay, and as the gateway to Annapolis it should be preserved as close to pristine as possible.”

Lynda Christie, of Halsey Road: “This (excess sedimentation) has already been done to us….Dredging is a big interest.” (Jim noted the County has committed to working with the group to set priorities. Dredging is on the agenda, but is probably a three to five-year effort. Evan noted at best we can hope for is dredging of a 10-foot-wide channel of three to four feet depth down the middle of the creek. Residents would have to dredge side channels to reach their piers, he believes.)


Walter Charlton, of Kirkley Road: “Every time it rains the creek turns brown, and that’s a bad thing.”


Clint Davie, of Fitzgerald Drive: “There used to be two eagles you could see flying over the creek. I haven’t seen them for two years.”


Liles Creighton, of Riverview Avenue: “I believe we should try to turn the clock back and restore the creek.” He also noted  there are well-water issues facing many people and that air pollution has an effect on the creek, too. (Jim noted one effort of the Conservancy will be to educate homeowners in how to minimize their impacts on the creek.)


Matt Devliln, of Westwood Road: “This is the first year I have thought twice before jumping into the water.”

Roy Graham, of Williams Drive: “Six lanes on Rowe Boulevard is crap. All you need is traffic lights. Three lanes in and one out in the morning, then reverse it. They do it all the time in other places. …It’s everybody’s creek and we need to dredge it out.”

By-laws:


Pointing to a large aerial photo, Jim noted the scope of the watershed includes housing units both single-family and high density, businesses, institutions, etc. “We have a lot going for us and a lot bothering us.” He solicited a motion to adopt the proposed by-laws.


MOTION: Walter Charlton moved to accept the by-laws on an interim basis to be re-considered after all had a chance to respond. Roy Graham suggested a revision that the by-laws be re-considered at the next meeting. The motion was so revised. Molly Smith asked whether the organization should change its name to Weems Creek Watershed Conservancy, to show its breadth, but discussion did not gain any second. At Jim’s calling for a vote, the motion carried.

Election of Board Members


Jim asked all in attendance who wished to serve on the board to identify themselves. The following names were submitted:


Walt Charlton, Liles Creighton, Clint Davie, Matt Devlin, Mary Huber, Julie Johnson, Earl Kelly, Fred Liseiwski, Susan O’Brien, Anne Pearson, Geoff Thomas, Molly Smith, Boulden Wilkins.


Jim entered a MOTION to approve the board, and the motion was carried.

Election of Officers


Jim proposed the following slate:


President, Evan Belaga; Vice President, Mary Huber; Treasurer, Corinne Reed-Miller; Secretary, Steve McKerrow.


However, Mary said she believed she could not serve as an officer. Participants suggested Jim Martin as Vice President, and he agreed to serve. MOTION was made to accept the officers as revised and it carried.

Adjournment


After a short general discussion, Jim asked for a vote of adjournment, which came at 9:18 p.m.

(Minutes Submitted: Steve McKerrow, Secretary)
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